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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

Welcome to the 2022 school year, it certainly has been a beginning 
preceded with much anticipation. It was great to see the children's 
smiling faces coming through the gate, ready to reunite with friends, 
make new friendships and learn at school. We have welcomed 42 
Foundation children who have joined our Holy Rosary community 
and we look forward to sharing the journey of primary school with 
them and their families.  
In addition, we have also welcomed new staff to our school and 
again we look forward to welcoming them and working together. 
 
I have sent through the most recent and up to date COVID 
information as it has come to hand and today we have sent home 
the 'RAT' kits with all children on site and as per Government 
requests we ask that parents use 2 tests per week to support a safer 
school environment. As per our instructions only positive 'tests' 
need to be reported to the school and the Department of Health, 
and then the subsequent isolation will be required. 
 
COVID vaccination for students is not mandatory to attend school, 
but it is highly encouraged to keep all staff, children and their 
families safe. All children aged 5 and above are now eligible for a 
COVID-19 vaccination.  
 
Masks will be mandatory for students in grade three and above 
when indoors, and for staff other than when they are 
communicating or teaching from the front of a classroom, where a 
mask may impede their ability to teach. Mask wearing is 
“recommended” for students in grade prep to two. We have limited 
supply at school and request families ensure they have sent a mask 
along to school with their children. 
 
Most importantly, children with any Covid-19 symptoms should be 
tested for Covid-19 and kept at home, even if they test negative on 
a rapid antigen test, until their symptoms subside. If your child 
becomes sick while at school, they will be sent straight to the 
sickbay and you will be called to come and pick them up.  

CALENDAR 
FEBRUARY 2022 
Wed 2nd Foundation Rest Day 
Wed 9th  Foundation Rest Day 
Wed 9th Learning Conversations - 2.20pm – 7.20pm 
Thur 10th Learning Conversations - 2.20pm – 7.20pm 
Wed 16th  Foundation Rest Day 
Wed 16th  Learning Conversations - 2.20pm – 7.20pm 
Thur 17th Pupil Free Day – Staff PD 
Sat 19th  Marong Cup 
Wed 23rd Foundation Rest Day 
Fri 25th School Photo Day 
  
MARCH 2022  
Tue 1st Shrove Tuesday 
Tue 1st – Fri 4th Gr 3 – 6 Swimming Lessons 
Wed 2nd Ash Wednesday 
Wed 2nd Foundation Rest Day 
Wed 9th Foundation First Wednesday 
Mon 14th  Labour Day Public Holiday 
Sat 19th McCarthy House Community Mass – 6pm 
  
APRIL 2022  
Sat 2nd  Harte House Community Mass – 6pm 
Fri 8th Last Day Term 1 – 2.15pm dismissal 
Mon 25th ANZAC Day Public Holiday 
Tues 26th  First Day Term 2 
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MASS TIMES 
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The Marong Cup will be held on Saturday 19th February. We look forward to being able to once again be a part of this fundraiser 
for all catholic Schools in Bendigo. If you are available we will need volunteers, and will provide more information in the coming 
days. 
 
Finally, if you need to discuss an issue or concern please contact your child's classroom teacher and an appointment may be made, 
particularly now as parents are unable to be in the classroom.  
 
We look forward to an exciting year ahead and providing the best possible environment for learning and building our great 
community. 
 

 
Paul Wilkinson  
Principal 
 

SCHOOL NEWS 
 

Catholic Identity 
 
STAFF COMMISSION MASS 
All staff were commissioned by Father Minh Tran during the 9.15am Parish mass service last Friday. It was a wonderful way to 
begin the school year, and we thank Father Minh for the blessings he bestowed upon all our new and returning staff members.  
 
2022 HOUSE MASSES 
 You are more than welcome to attend all masses; however, it would be lovely to see as many families in attendance as possible 
at their designated house mass. 
 

HARTE 
Saturday 2nd April (6pm) 

Saturday 13th August (6pm) 

McAULEY 
Saturday 4th June (6pm) 

Saturday 13th November (6pm)  

McCARTHY 
Saturday 19th March (6pm) 

Saturday 23rd July (6pm)  

FRAYNE 
Saturday 7th May (6pm) 

Saturday 22nd October (6pm) 

 
WELCOME 
Welcome everyone to the 2022 school year at Holy Rosary and a special welcome to our new students and their families: 
 

Foundation: Ella Ahn, Patrick Ayres, Edith Bain, Regan Bateson, Indiana Beriman, Matilda 
Beswick, Tegbir Bhullar, Hunter Bogumil, Ryan Brown, Chelsey Combe, Seth Curley, Bodhi 
Dinsdale, Xavier Diss, Alfred Evans, Evelyn Ferguson, Zoe Fountas, Eden Fraser, Nate 
Gladstone, Sophie Gray, Xavier Healy, Wyatt Higgins, River Irwin, Evie Kennedy, Willow 
Leahy, Autumn Maragos-Wharton, Mikayla Martin, Lilah McDerby, George Mortimer, 
Samuel Nurse, Edie Patching, Layla Peck, Ivy Penny, Jazmeen Rai, Cooper Rogers, Tilly 
Runnalls, Daniel Sargeant, Ryker Sawyer, Mercadies Skipper, Macey Symes, Rory Turner-
Eylander, Savannah Wallis & Chelsea Wings 
Grade 1: Xavier Postlethwaite & Maia Gizelle Sawit 
Grade 3: Maddy Postlethwaite 
Grade 4: Riozelle Sawit 
Staff: Meg McKenzie, Gabrielle Smith, Samantha Doyle, Juanita Howlett, Oliver Geary, 
Lauren Spence, Tracey Angove, Nathan Grace, Will Purcell, Kate Batty & Annie Treanor 
 
 
 



2022 SCHOOL TERM DATES 
Term 1:  Monday 31st January   - Friday 8th April 
Term 2: Tuesday 26th April    -  Friday 24th June 
Term 3: Monday 11th July    -  Friday 16th September 
Term 4: Monday 3rd October   - Tuesday 20th December (last day for students TBC) 
 

TERM 1 LEARNING CONVERSATIONS 
Bookings for the Term 1 Parent Teacher Learning Conversations will open tomorrow morning, Tuesday 1st Feb, at 9am. All bookings 
are to be made using your SIMON Everywhere and/or PAM account. These conversations will discuss children’s progress and 
learning goals.  
 

LEARNING CONVERSATIONS WILL BE HELD ON: 
Wednesday 9th February – 2.20pm – 7.20pm 
Thursday 10th February – 2.20pm – 7.20pm 

Wednesday 16th February – 2.20pm – 7.20pm 
 

All families are strongly encouraged to make a booking for their child/ren. Due to time restraints, please only make one booking 
per child per family. If you feel you need more time due to more complex issues, please schedule another meeting time directly 
with the classroom teacher or our Learner Diversity Coordinator, Mandy Antoniadis.  
If you require any assistance in booking your Learning Conversation, please speak to the Office. 

 
SCHOOL PHOTOS  
Our school photos will be held on Friday 25th February. Please ensure that children are in a clean summer school 
uniform, clean tidy hair with NO bright coloured jewellery, ribbons or headbands.  
Photo orders will be online this year. More information will be supplied as it becomes available.  

 
 
VERY IMPORTANT REMINDERS 

• Our Sun Smart policy has a “No Hat, No Play” rule during first and fourth terms (as well as other 
times of high UV). All students are expected to wear their school hats when outside and will not 
be permitted to play without one! 

 
SCHOOL DROP OFF & PICKUP  

• Children in the playground are supervised from 8:30 a.m. Gates and classrooms will remained locked until this time. 
Children should not arrive at school before this time. 

• If you are dropping off or collecting from the opposite side of Napoleon Cres, please get out of the car and cross the road 
with your children or direct them to use the children’s crossing. 

• There are No Parking signs in the bays at the front of the school office in Napoleon Crescent. No parking signs allow 
vehicles to stop in the marked bays and pick up passengers. The driver must remain within 2 metres of the vehicle and 
the vehicle must leave the bay within 2 minutes of stopping. These requirements only apply within the times displayed 
on the signs. 

• The tennis courts will be available for drive through drop-off and pick up of children before and after school. Entry is from 
Hamelin St and exit is onto Napoleon Cres. Please do not park on the courts. 

• If your child/ren need to leave early, please call the school office on arrival. A staff member will bring your child to the 
gate to meet you.  

• If your child/ren arrive late, please ensure they report directly to the school office to be signed in and receive a late pass. 
 

End of Day:  
• Students waiting at the gates (Foundation/Gr 1 gate, playground gate or drive through) between 3:15pm and 3:30pm will 

be supervised by a yard duty teacher. 
• At 3:30pm the duty teacher will then bring all uncollected children to the office to await their parents. 
• Students catching the bus home will leave their classrooms at the 3.10pm bus bell and assemble beside the sand pit, they 

will then be escorted up to the bus stop outside of Ted’s Shed. Please ensure that your child knows if they are to catch 
the bus and that they need to go directly to bus line when the bus bell rings. 



 LIBRARY NEWS 
There are still many students with books that were not returned at the end of 2022. 
Please continue to have a good look everywhere for these books as they all need to 
be returned to our library. If you have lost or damaged a library book, please contact 
the school office. – Fiona Teasdale (Librarian) 

 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -- - - - - - - - - -  - - - - - -  

SCHOOL SPORT 
 – WHAT’S HAPPENING?! 
Troy Coates & Sophie Taylor  

(PE Coordinators) 
 

HOLY ROSARY SPORT IN 2022… 
Unfortunately, due to current COVID regulations, there will be no sporting events being held in the first four weeks of Term. This 
has impacted our Holy Rosary Swimming Carnival and the Catholic Swimming Carnival that were booked at this time. We will 
update students and parents with information regarding the swimming carnivals as it comes to hand. We aim for our Grade 3 - 6 
swimming lessons to still go ahead.  
 
SWIMMING LESSONS IN 2022 
The Grade 3 - 6 children will have their swimming lessons in Term 1, from Tuesday 1st - Friday 4th of March (4 days). This will be 
at Gurri Wanyarra in Kangaroo Flat.  Permission forms will be released by week 4 of Term 1, via PAM. 
Foundation - Grade 2 swimming lessons will be in Term 4. 
GRADE 3 - 6 SWIMMING LESSON DATES: 
Tuesday March 1  Wednesday March 2  Thursday March 3  Friday March 4 
***Please see PAM note for your child’s specific swim time.  
 
FOUNDATION - GRADE 2 PHYSICAL EDUCATION FOCUS: TERM ONE 
All students in F-2 will be participating in a Perceptual Motor Program (PMP). A PMP involves students participating in a variety of 
carefully selected activities on a regular basis to improve their abilities in motor, perception and skill outcomes. It aims to support 
students in developing basic motor skills.  
Other areas of focus throughout the term will be the fundamental motor skills of catching, kicking and running. We will also be 
looking at developing teamwork and sportsmanship skills.  
 
SOME OTHER IMPORTANT DATES TO BE MINDFUL OF IN 2022: 
Catholic Swimming Sports: - TBC w/ COVID Regulation 
*Please note, Grade 3’s are ONLY eligible for 3 individual events- 50m freestyle, breaststroke & backstroke.  
Divisional Swimming Championships: Friday 4th March  
Regional Swimming Championships (Swan Hill): Thursday 17th March 
State Swimming Championships (Melbourne): Friday 29th April 
Holy Rosary School Cross Country: Thursday 7th April 
Division Cross Country: May TBC 
Regional Cross Country (St Arnaud): Tuesday 31st May 
State Cross Country (Melbourne): TBC 
Holy Rosary School Athletics Sports: Thursday 4th August 
Catholic Athletics Championships (3-6’s): TBC 
*Please note, Grade 3’s are ONLY eligible for 4 events- Shot put, Long jump, 100m & hurdles. 
Divisional Athletics Championships: Monday 12th September 
State Athletics Championships: TBC 
 
Thank you for your support - Mr Coates and Mrs Taylor 
- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -- - - - - - - - - -  - - - - - -  
 
 



FEES 2022 
School fees are billed to families on a full yearly total and accounts are sent out at the beginning of each term. 
Payments may be made at the office at your convenience throughout the year by cash or cheque, you may pay directly into the 
school account by EFT or you may elect us to set up a Direct Debit facility from your bank account. Direct Debit is our preferred 
method of payment.  
Unless paying by Direct Debit, we request where possible, that you pay a minimum amount of $150 per child by Friday 11th 
February 2022. This helps us cover our stationery accounts which are due at the beginning of the year and this amount will be 
deducted from your fee account balance. 

 
 
PASTORAL CARE 
Here we are in 2022! I am hoping our school community has been able to spend time with family, friends and enjoy some sunshine. 
It will be another challenging year for our school community this year. We will have to once again be understanding and flexible 
with the ever-changing protocols and rules of COVID19, trying at the forefront to keep our community big and small as safe as 
possible.  
 
FoodShare will be up and running in the coming weeks. I encourage all families in our school community to utilise this program 
within our school. Once the FoodShare area is set up I will provide further details on how you can access the program.  
 
Attendance at school is paramount for children. We do understand with the last 2 years there may be children who are worried, 
anxious or refusing to attend school. If this is the case, the first point of call is their classroom teacher to discuss supports that can 
be put in place. However, if further support, advice or assistance is needed the Pastoral Care and Wellbeing Team is here to assist 
you. Please make contact by phone or email. 
 
Thursday Community Breakfast Program will be continuing. This program provides vegemite toast and milo to students before 
school. All students are encouraged to come and say hello and help themselves to vegemite toast and milo. Please note we use 
white bread, full cream cow’s milk, and margarine within this program. The program is supported by donated milk weekly and we 
thank school families for donating the milo and vegemite used in the program.  
 
Family meals will also be available for families when in need. All meals are pre-cooked and require reheating. If you are aware of 
a family who needs a meal, please contact me and I will make sure they are provided a meal to suit their family needs. 
 
If you need to contact me for support, assistance or would like to discuss how the Pastoral Care Team can assist you please call 
the school and ask for Megan Gerrish or you can email me at mgerrish@hrwhitehills.catholic.edu.au  
- Megan Gerrish (Pastoral Care, Wellbeing and Compliance Leader) 
 
 

mailto:mgerrish@hrwhitehills.catholic.edu.au


How Can We Help? 

In the Pastoral Care / Wellbeing Team we would like to offer any support that we can, 
whether it be emotional, physical, spiritual or mentally. We can assist with support 
relating to your child or needs your family may have at the present time.  
 

We may assist with 

 Practical Help (Meals, groceries etc) 
 A Listening Ear 
 School Attendance 

 General information & advice, with links to outside agencies & community 
support 

 
- Megan Gerrish (Pastoral Care Leader) 

 
 
CYBER SAFETY 
Cyber Safety becomes more important every day. Recently there have been some changes to the Cyber Safety Laws in Australia. 
Please see an excerpt from the fact sheet provided by the E Safety Commissioner. 

For more information, you can visit the following website https://www.esafety.gov.au/whats-on/online-safety-act 
 
 

https://www.esafety.gov.au/whats-on/online-safety-act


CONVEYANCE ALLOWANCE PROGRAM (CAP) 2022 
The Conveyance Allowance is a form of financial assistance from the Victorian State Government to assist families in rural and 
regional Victoria with the cost of transporting their children to their nearest appropriate school. The allowance is available to 
parents who are required to – 

• drive their child more than 4.8 kilometres to school (if there is no school bus) 
• or drive their child more than 4.8 kilometres to meet the nearest school bus to the school 
• the child must attend their closest government or non-government school (Catholic) 
• the allowance is based on kilometres travelled and not based on any financial eligibility    
 

Distance is calculated by the shortest practical route from home to the school or from home to meet the nearest school bus to 
the school. Distance can be calculated by using Bing Maps. Application and Authority to Pay Forms required to be completed by a 
parent are available from the school office. 

 

Parents who received the Conveyance Allowance in 2021 do not need to complete a new form in 2022 unless their children 
enrolled at Holy Rosary in 2022 have changed (i.e. Gr 6 student left at the end of 2021 or a Foundation child commenced in 2022).  
If your family circumstances have changed, a new form needs to be completed in 2022.  
If you have recently changed address please advise the office if you are no longer eligible. Application and Authority to Pay forms 
need to be completed and returned to the office by Friday 11 March 2022 please.  
 

Further information can be found at: https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/conveyance-allowance/policy  
If you are unsure if you may be eligible, please do not hesitate to contact the school office. 
 
 
 

STUDENT NEWS 
HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

Students who are celebrating their birthdays this week are; Harper West, Miller Polglase, Delilah Boland, River Irwin 
& Cooper Doherty. Happy Birthday to you and we hope you have a wonderful day. 
During the first weeks of January (and the last weeks of school holidays) we also wished a Happy Birthday to Lola 
McGrath, Maison Hooke, Henry Kleinert, Emilia Walker, Isaac Brennan, Jensen Sawyer, Wyatt Higgins, Harper Ilott, 

Remy Kearns, Mercadies Skipper, Madeline Gregory, Jayde Young, Harriet McConville, Cooper Runnalls, Patrick White, Zara 
Kaplan, Mila Murchie, Chaise Jeanes, Dakota Keeble, Kyan Manson, Erin Hoare, Tazmin Virk & Alexander Dobie. 
 
 
 

P&F NEWS 
CANTEEN 2022 

Canteen will be back this week! 
Canteen will resume for 2022 this Friday 4th February! A reminder that we no longer accept cash orders for canteen. Orders must 
be placed online via Flexischools.  Counter sales are cash only and are limited supply each week.  
 
VOLUNTEERS: We are once again allowed to have parent volunteers in our canteen.  
This year we will be looking for volunteers for the following times:  
Thursdays  9:00am - 11:00am (1 volunteer) – Younger children welcome 
Fridays  9:00am – 12:00pm (2 volunteers) 
  11:00am – 12:00pm (1 volunteer) 
  1:30pm – 2:30pm (2 volunteers) 
 
Please note, all volunteers must check in via QR code, report directly to the school office to sign in and must provide proof of 
vaccination against COVID-19 or appropriate exemption if requested, along with a copy of the WCC or VIT card and other necessary 
volunteer paperwork.  Volunteers DO NOT need to hold a Food Handling Certificate. 
If you are able to volunteer in our Canteen this term, please contact Lindy Vance on 0409 067 404. 
 
PRICE INCREASE: Please note, all wraps have increased in price to $4.00. 

https://www2.education.vic.gov.au/pal/conveyance-allowance/policy


COMMUNITY NEWS 
MARONG CUP 
Mark your calendars - the 2022 Marong Cup is coming up on Saturday 19th February! 
The full range of kid’s activities will be back and at this stage the only COVID restrictions are vaccinations 
in accordance with government requirements. We can’t wait to see everyone back! 
Keep an eye out for more information to come soon – including when tickets will be available at school.  
 

 
 
 
 
 

SPORTS NEWS 
 
 
HOLY ROSARY NETBALL CLUB 
Registrations are now open for our Grade 3, Grade 4, Grade 5 and Grade 6 teams - 
playing netball with Holy Rosary Netball Club at Bendigo Strathdale Netball 
Association in 2022! Please get in touch at holyrosarynetball@gmail.com for more 
information! 
 
And NetSetGO! for our Foundation, Grade 1 and Grade 2 is returning in Term 2 - more 
information very soon! 
 

mailto:holyrosarynetball@gmail.com


 


